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About Morrow Sodali 
Morrow Sodali is a leading provider of strategic advice and shareholder services to corporate clients around the world. The firm 
provides corporate boards and executives with strategic advice and services relating to corporate governance, shareholder and 
bondholder communication and engagement, capital markets intelligence, proxy solicitation, shareholder activism and mergers 
and acquisitions. From headquarters in New York and London, and offices and partners in major capital markets, Morrow Sodali 
serves more than 700 corporate clients in 40 countries, including many of the world’s largest multinational corporations. In addition 
to listed and private companies, its clients include mutual funds, ETFs, stock exchanges and membership associations. 

 
RE: Proposed Prudential Standard CPS 511 
 
Morrow Sodali appreciates the opportunity to contribute to the Australian Prudential Regulation Authority’s 
(“APRA”) consultation on remuneration at APRA-regulated entities (Prudential Standard CPS 511).  
 
We are deeply committed to our responsibility acting as advisors to listed companies and we are 
responding to this consultation in the hope that it will contribute to an effective and practical 
implementation of the Royal Commission’s recommendations, and broadly benefit listed companies of the 
ASX.  
 
Non-financial Measures 

APRA proposes that each component of a person’s variable remuneration: 

• give material weight to non-financial measures, where the remuneration is performance related; and  
• be adjusted, potentially to nil, for adverse risk and conduct outcomes, based on clearly identified 

risk criteria. 

It is commonly observed that incentives subject to non-financial measures vest partially or in full in years 
when financial performance has been substantially down. Financial and non-financial measures, in our 
experience, are only effectively implemented where they are identified as clear value creating objectives 
that firmly align with value creation for both the company and shareholders. Publicly listed entities with 
effective non-financial measures in their current remuneration structures provide comprehensive rationales 
in their disclosure of what measures are being utilised and how and why these measures create value. 
Therefore, we suggest that a requirement to provide enhanced disclosure and a robust rationale behind the 
selection of non-financial measures is added to the Standard.  

In addressing the need for risk and conduct management, particularly after the Royal Commission into 
Misconduct in the Banking, Superannuation and Financial Services Industry, we understand the calls for 
material weightings towards non-financial metrics. Unfortunately, ‘non-financial measures’ is an incredibly 






